
April 15, 2020 
 
 

Fujisawa City Employee Infected with Novel Coronavirus  
 
 

An employee of the City of Fujisawa who works in 
Fujisawa Health Center was confirmed to be infected with the 
novel coronavirus yesterday. 

After the test results determined, the Health Center was 
temporarily closed and inside of its building was disinfected on 
that day. The Health Center established a tent out of doors and 
provided consultation and other services for visitors during that 
time.  
 The temporary closure of the Health Center might have 
caused inconvenience to those who visited, but the disinfection 
work was completed within the day. The Health Center has 
returned to its normal operation today and the health and 
hygiene services of the City are not affected.  
 Amid the declaration of a state of emergency is being 
issued, there is no doubt that anyone could be infected at 
anytime and anywhere. Currently, as hand sanitizers are difficult 
to be obtained, the City starts to distribute weak acidic 
electrolytic water which has sterilization effect to the citizens at 
Community Centers and Community Halls from April 16. Please 
make effective use of this water for the infection prevention. 
 The City of Fujisawa will be striving to prevent the spread 
of the novel coronavirus infection together with its citizens. We 
thank you for your understanding and cooperation in this 
difficult time. 
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